英語

(40分)

試験開始の合図があるまで、この問題冊子を開かず、 下の注意事項をよく読むこと。

注 意 事 項

- 1. 問題冊子は、10ページあります。
- 2. 解答用紙は問題冊子の中央にはさんでいます。解答はすべて解答用紙に書き込みなさい。
- 3. 始めの合図でページ数を確認し、受験番号・氏名を書きなさい。
- 4. 問題の内容についての質問には、いっさい応じません。印刷のはっきりしないところがあれば、静かに手をあげなさい。
- 5. 時間を知りたいときにも、静かに手をあげなさい。
- 6. 具合が悪くなったり、トイレに行きたいときは、手をあげて、 監督の先生の指示に従って行動しなさい。
- 7. 問題冊子は各自持ち帰ってよろしい。

	L J C	hoose the bea	st a	nswer to cor	npl	ete each sen	iten	ce.
(1)	"Spiri		s my	() movie	€.	I have seen	it to	en times in three
	1	favorite	2	scared	3	horrible	4	silent
(2)	();	your textboo	ks b	efore the ex	am	starts.		
	1	Leave awa	У		2	Throw awa	ay	
	3	Put away			4	Turn away	7	
(3)	Have	you finished	() a letter to	yo	ur father?		
	1	to write	2	wrote	3	write	4	writing
(4)	I have	e to finish m	y ho	omework () N	Monday.		
	1	in	2	by	3	at	4	until
	maker 1 A com	up and hair by aputer is the	are 2	fine. on	3	in	4	from
		entury.	odo	who	9	and wa ha	wo n	nada
		have we m				we have m		
	0	nave we m	auc		1	we have in	auc	
(7)		Bolt, the wo			e fro	om Jamaica	, () the 100m race
	1 wo	on 2	2 W	vho won	3	winning	4	win
(8)	sound	_		_		_	een it ten times in three e	
	1	than light	wav	ves do	2	than light	wav	ves are
	3	do light wa	ives		4	light wave	\mathbf{s}	

(9)	A darl	k suit will b	e be	tter to we	ar on	such an ().	
	1	occasion	2	action	3	economy	4	impression
, ,								
(10)	A: () will com	e to	the party	?			
	B: I 1	think more	thar	n twenty p	eople	will come.		
	1	Do you thi	nk l	now many	peopl	e		
	2	How many	peo	ople do yo	u thin	k		
	3	Do many p	eop	le you thi	nk			
	4	What do y	ou a	bout peop	ole			
(11)	Ever	y morning t	he f	irst train	()	this station	at 5	5 :30.
	1	leaving	2	leaves	3	starting	4	starts
(12)	Alth	ough (), '	Tom	won the f	first p	rize in the	race.	
	1	he was lea	ding	g all the w	ay			
	2	he was ful	lof	confidence	е			
	3	he was far	beh	aind in the	e begir	nning		
	4	he was in			_	J		
(13)	Josej	ph went on	a tri	ip to Kyot	o and	ran into ar	ı old	friend from high
	_	ol. Since th		_				_
	1	_		-		kept	-	connected
	-	o- , V	_		3	° P °	-	

	Arrange the words in the correct order to complete the sentence and fill in the blanks ((A) and (B)) with appropriate numbers.
	Because there are so many cars in the area, most parents () A)()(B)(). 1 play 2 their 3 outside 4 let 5 children 6 don't
(2)	() is (A) () (B) () (). 1 something 2 car 3 there 4 with 5 wrong 6 my
(3)	A: My father has many books. He is really proud of them. B: Yes. But my () () (A) (B) as your father. 1 as 2 books 3 many 4 has 5 father
(4)	He()()()(A)all the()(B). 1 was 2 present 3 people 4 by 5 at 6 laughed

[3] Choose the best sentence to complete the following conversation.
(1) A: May I see your passport?
B: ()
1 It's very nice of you.
2 Don't say that.
3 Here you are.
4 I bet.
(2) A: May I help you?
B: I like this shirt, but it is a little big for me.
A: Sure. Wait a minute please.
1 I think it is very expensive.
2 Do you have a smaller one?
3 I want to take that big one.
4 How much is this small shirt?
(3) A: Do you know Tom Baker, one of the most famous violinists? He's
getting married in June and I'm going to attend his wedding.
B: ()
A: Yes, that's my headache. You know I hate to be formal.
1 Great! But you have to dress up, don't you?
2 Yes, I know him well. He was my rival in love.
3 Congratulations! That'll be a lucky June marriage, won't it?
4 How nice! Please give him my best regards.

(4) Mike and Mary are having a party with a big group of their friends. It's nearly ten o'clock.

Mary: Well, I had a good time. But I have to leave now. I'm supposed to be home before ten thirty.

Mike: Oh? (a)

Mary: It's just one of my parents' rules.

Mike: What would happen if you were late?

Mary: I don't know. I've never been late. (b)

Mike: Really? I wish my parents won't force me to go home so early!

- (a) 1 How is it?
 - 2 I know you have to.
 - 3 Of course, you won't.
 - 4 Why is that?
- (b) 1 So, I would like to be late.
 - 2 There would certainly be a family quarrel, though.
 - 3 But maybe nobody will care.
 - 4 My parents are very nice.

Go on to the next page

[4] Read the passage and answer the questions below.

Starting new projects is important, but it's also important to complete what you start. So what do you do when these two ideas conflict? In my case, it meant going back to college at age 65.

You may know me as the owner of ABC Computer, one of the global companies. Maybe you have an ABC computer at home or an ABC Computer device in your pocket. I've been successful in business. But until this year, I could never say that my success was complete.

It all goes back to three words my father said to me when I left home to go to college many years ago: "See it through." To his generation, these words were important. They mean that you should never give up just because things are difficult. You see, I had a habit of never completing projects that I started. And my father never went to college. Instead, he worked day and night, seven days a week to save money so that I might get an education. He wanted me to graduate. So <u>imagine how he felt when I told him, during my second year of college, that I was quitting school to start a business.</u>

Fortunately, my business did well. ABC Computer grew worldwide. But when I spoke to my father, I didn't feel that my success was complete. I could have bought a university if I'd wanted to, but not a college diploma to show my father. I hadn't seen it through.

This is what brought me back to school in my old age. And I am proud to say that this year, I was able to show my new college diploma to my father. Then he said the words that made me feel completely successful for the first time in my life: "I'm proud of you, son. (A)."

So here's what I learned in college: It's never too early to start pursuing your dreams. And it's not too late to complete what you started.

Last week, on my father's 91st birthday, I gave him an ABC computer. Now he's learning to type and use the Internet. Sometimes his workman's hands feel uncomfortable using a computer. But I have a great piece of advice for him, which I received from an excellent teacher: See it through, Dad. See it through.

Question-A

Answer the following questions in English. Write one sentence with a subject and a verb.

- (1) Why did the author's father work hard to make money?
- (2) Look at the underlined sentence in the passage. If you were the author's father, how would you feel? You should write more than 5 words.
- (3) Fill in the blank (A). Use the expression in the passage and start the sentence with "You".
- (4) What is the new challenge the author's father took on?

Question-B

Write what you have tried hard in your experience. Describe the biggest challenge you had then. You should write 3 to 5 sentences.

- [5] Read the passage and answer the questions below.
- The accident in the Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear Power *Plant caused by the Great Eastern Japan Earthquake polluted the ocean and land, and destroyed the daily life of a great number of people. Almost one hundred thousand people were made to move out of the neighboring area of the nuclear power plant. Even now, most of them are in the middle of fear and anxiety.
- What would happen if all the nuclear power plants in Japan were removed? Some people express their worries about energy shortage. There are also various challenges such as reducing carbon dioxide **emissions. However, most important of all, we, as members of the human race, have responsibilities to protect all life and nature, and to leave a safer environment for future generations. To protect life and beautiful nature, we must develop other safe ways of producing energy.
- Because some experts say that a new disaster will occur because of another earthquake or tsunami, all the 54 nuclear power plants in Japan are at risk of terrible accidents like the one in Fukushima. Therefore, to prevent such accidents following natural disasters, it is necessary to remove nuclear power plants.
- Although nuclear power plants have been giving us energy and have been considered safe, they have also produced a great amount of ***radioactive waste. What is worse, it is simply impossible to deal with this dangerous waste. How can we continue using nuclear energy? We must decide to shut down nuclear power plants.

^{*}plant place where electricity is produced

^{**}emissions sending out of light, heat, gas, etc

^{***}radioactive having dangerous elements for humans

		the best answer from among the three choices below to complete intence.
(1)	Acc	cording to paragraph 1,
	1 2 3	a lot of people had to move out of their hometown because of the serious accident many people have to live in a dangerous area in which the serious accident happened the ocean polluted by the great earthquake badly affected people
(2)	Acc	living near the Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear Power Plant cording to paragraph 2,
	1 2 3	people would not worry about energy shortage if all the nuclear power plants were shut down we must not continue using nuclear energy but design new ways of producing energy we have to try to reduce carbon dioxide emissions to make our environment safer
(3)	Acc	cording to paragraph [3],
	1 2	every nuclear power plant in Japan is at risk because some experts know when a new disaster will happen we need to close nuclear power plants in Japan to protect our environment from natural disasters
	3	all the 54 nuclear power plants may destroy their surrounding areas when another big earthquake happens
(4)	Acc	cording to paragraph 4,

- we must shut down nuclear power plants in Japan because they have produced a great amount of carbon dioxide
- 2 we must close down nuclear power plants in Japan because using nuclear energy causes environmental and technical problems
- 3 we must not depend on nuclear energy any more because the accident in Fukushima was serious

英	語 解答	用紙	受験番号					氏	名				
(1)		(2)		3)	3)				(4	4)		(5)	
(6)		(7)		(8	3)				(9)			(10)	
(11)		(12)		(1	3)								
[2]													
(1)	A	В		(2	2)	A				В			
(3)	A	В		(4	4)	A			В				
[3]		ı										•	
(1)		(2)		;)	3)				(4)-	(a)		(4)-(b)	
[4]										·			
Quest	ion-A												
(1)													
(2)													
(3)	You												
(4)	Tou												
(1)													
Quest	ion-B												
(1)		(2)		(;	3)				(4	1)			
(1)		(4)		10	,,				(-1	./			

前期·英語

- [1] (1) 1 (2) 3 (3) 4 (4) 2 (5) 3
 - (6) 4 (7) 1 (8) 1 (9) 1 (10) 2
 - (11) 2 (12) 3 (13) 3
- [2] (1) A 4 B 1
 - (2) A 1 B 4
 - (3) A 3 B 2
 - (4) A 4 B 2
- [3] (1) 3 (2) 2 (3) 1
 - (4) (a) 4 (b) 2

【4】 解答例

Question-A

- (1) Because he wanted his son to go to college.
- (2) I would be disappointed at his decision.
- (3) You saw it through. (You have seen it through. など)
- (4) He began to use a computer. (He's learning to type and use the Internet. など)

Question-B

- ① I wanted to win a soccer game, so I practiced harder. But time management was the biggest problem. I practiced it and I got too tired to do my homework. Through this experience, I noticed how difficult it is to manage time.
- ② I climbed up Mt. Fuji with my father three years ago. Because the air was thin, I couldn't breathe enough. I almost gave up, but I kept walking to the top. We were able to see a beautiful sunrise. I'd like to climb Mt. Fuji again when I have my own son.
- [5] (1) 1 (2) 2 (3) 3 (4) 2